E-Board meeting 5/20/11

Present: Jeremy, Judith, Steve, Sarah P, Heather, Bryce, Mara, Travis, Lisa, Dave 

Heather moves to approve previous meeting minutes.

Bryce seconds. 

Passes.

Bryce moves to approve agenda.

Sarah seconds. 

Passes.

Officer reports
Judith: 

-Emailing with someone who wants to be, but cannot be, a steward. 

-E-council meeting next week, 25th, 5pm, Friendly Hall room 217. 

-Budget, or other things on the agenda, let her know.

-CGE invited us to EOT party on June 9th. Need to email them how many are coming.

-More caucus support; invite leaders to have coffee and give motivational speech. Check budget for each caucus; suggests $50 per caucus per term.

-Planning the e-council retreat next week with Dave. 9/16-18

Steve:  

-We must present a budget at e-council next week. We got a draft here. We'll talk about it later.

Sarah:  

-Went to a ton of meetings. LCCLC, Annual solidarity network (ESSN) meeting. Role of public employee unions. Planning event in early July. 

-Wes jumps in: We pay dues to ESSN; should we donate extra $240 for public employees campaign? 

Sarah moves we donate $250 to the public employee campaign. 

Judith seconds. 

Passes.

-ESSN meeting is tomorrow at Cosmic Pizza, 2-4pm.

-Next year, volunteering at Oak Hill school? 

Travis: 

-Just had grievance in German/Scandinavian, University fixed it.

Mara: 


-Met with Ryan regarding political action. 

-Talked with Shelly about PEC, putting on movies with USLAW education committee. 

-Policies about harassment might be good to have in place. Transparent process, then draft in winter, vote in the spring.

Heather: 

-End of term: Later!

Bryce: 

-Put together info about how to communicate with new students. Not just what benefits we have, but also how we form a community. 

-Lauren's survey: who (really) is our union? Definitely sending out a survey.


Jeremy: 

-Looking forward to this year!

Staff reports
Lisa: 


-Where are the e-council meeting minutes from last month?

-She is awesome, and helps you if you ask!

-Had a trust meeting. Renewal looks good, still waiting on numbers for cap eliminations. 4-7%.

-Update on student health center; trying to get PS billed directly through health center. Problem with contract with the Caremark pharmacy.

-Met with grad school about lists. 
-Cobra admin is currently our consultant. She doesn't want to admin cobra anymore now that ARRA subsidy program is over, so we need to find a new admin for that. Lisa going to Portland sometime soon to research. Will bring possible candidates to the Trust.
-May have to revisit credit card machine issue.

-Lots of vacation time in June, still available via email. 

Dave:


-Does a pretty a lot.

-Is in GTFF office most of the time due to technological issues. 

-Here to help us move the union wherever we want it to go.

-Will open your mail. Emails are acting strange; people should stop in Monday to set up email.

-Checks: blue folder will have checks to be signed for reimbursements or bills.

-Make decisions, people! 

Other Business
E-Council Agenda: 

-Send out by email on Monday, write out on board on Wednesday.

End of term barbeque:

-June 11th at Alton Baker? Filled out form, need $110 plus $100 for fees and deposit. 

-Silk-screen research: kinda complicated. Spray-painting lasts less, but easier. 

Budget: 

-Dropped percentage of fair-share dues; may have to offer rebate.

-Most line items are same as last year.

-Affiliation fees and dues adjusted. 

-Dave wants new chairs and windows. Green rebates?

Heather moves to adjourn. 

Steve seconds. 

Passes.

